Minutes of a meeting of Lamphey Community Council

held on 23 October 2017.
Present.
Ms Vince (Chair), Mrs Mazianne, Mr Parfitt, Mr Ridout, Mr Skeels ,Mr Tunstall and Mr White. 

Mrs Mazianne and Mr White both left the meeting at 9.10pm.
In Attendance.
Mr Lewis

Clerk/Treasurer.
Apologies.
Apologies for absence were received from Mrs Johnson-Bell (Family) and Mrs Hodgson (Illness).
Declaration of
There was no declaration of interest.
Interest. 

 
.

Minutes.
The minutes of the Planning Meeting held on 19 September 2017 and the monthly meeting held on 25 September 2017 had been circulated to members. 

Resolved.  These minutes be signed as a correct record of the proceedings.


Matters Arising:-

1. Lamphey and Hodgeston Churchyards. Mr White stated that grants shouldn’t be paid automatically every year and Mr Ridout agreed with him that the Community Council should only pay grants after seeing the relevant invoices. A letter has been received from the Treasurer attaching audited accounts for the year ended 31 December 2016 thanking the Community Council for donations in the past and looking forward to receiving another amount of money to cover the costs of looking after the 2 graveyards.
Resolved. The Matter of future donations is covered by item 35 and the Chair will contact One Voice Wales for further advice on this matter..
2.  HMRC re PAYE system. The Clerk provided a breakdown of outstanding salary and tax due for 2017/18 and will contact Harris Bassett on this matter.
3. Defibrillator Notices of locations.  The Clerk has collected these signs from Sign Speed. 

Resolved. These be displayed after permission has been given at the following locations:-
1) Outside Lamphey School.

2) Outside Lamphey Village Hall.

3) Opposite Lamphey Church.

4. Updated assessment of the spend of monies given to the Village by the developers of the new estate.  Ms Vince stated that she had recently contacted Sinead for an update. Mr Ridout stated that funding for Lamphey Village Hall was proceeding well with regards to repairs to the roof. Ms Vince and Mr Skeels reported 
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that a meeting had taken place with PCC at the play area and the cost of replacing the

fence was £3K  Ms Vince stated that she is in contact with Sinead and Neil Andrews and between them will come back to the Community Council with other ideas for the remaining funds. It was commented that PCC had put up the existing fence. With regard to the bursary Ms Vince stated that payments under Section 137 were limited to £7.57 per elector and as there 730 electorates the payments are limited to £5,526 in the current year and would include any payments made to the Community Associations. 
Resolved.  The Chair ask One Voice Wales for guidance as whether the S106 spending on the bursary must come out of the Section 137 limit. It was agreed that the cost of the replacement fence for the play area could come out of the S106 monies. 

5. New Traffic Order – Proposed waiting restrictions Lamphey. It was reported that the Chair will also attend the multi agency meeting in early November 2017. 
6.Appointment of Internal Auditor,  A draft engagement letter has been received and given to the Chair for perusal..
7.Cheque Signatories.  The customer change of address and contact details authority has been returned for a 2nd signature which has now been done and will be returned to HSBC.
8. Training Courses. The Chair again stated that all Members should attend “The Code of Conduct” as a minimum.
9. Safe Routes and Communities. Since Mrs Hodgson was unable to attend this meeting then this matter be carried forward to the November 2017 meeting. 
10. Replies Awaited. Replies are awaited on the following matters-

1) Road in front of Lamphey School.

2) Footpath over Lamphey Railway Bridge.
11. Mr R Elliott. Mrs Hodgson has pursued this matter with PCC and they state that it is the tenant’s responsibility to attend to growth affecting vehicle visibility and this matter has been passed to their housing department.

12. Visibility on Lamphey Hall bend.  It was reported that the necessary remedial work has been carried out and in future if the gardener is contacted he will attend to this matter.
Resolved.  A letter be sent to Lamphey Hall Hotel thanking them for attending to this matter.
13. Notice Boards in Lamphey. Mr Skeels stated that he has found a suitable 6’ x 3’ notice board with sliding doors to replace the existing 2 notice boards and he will install it in the new year.

Resolved. A letter be sent to Mr Jeff Thomas asking for permission to replace the 2 notice  boards with this one.
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14. Bursary. This matter was again discussed. This has been approved by Sinead in
PCC and she will pick the post codes. 
Resolved. Mr Tunstall to prepare a letter to be delivered to Lamphey residents and he would also email it to all Members.
15. To establish/re-establish the Freshwater East Liaison Committee. This matter was discussed at length . Mr White gave a report on how the Committee was set up and stated that PCNPA should be still holding these meetings. Mr Tunstall asked if Lamphey and Hodgeston should also have these meetings.
Resolved.  An Advisory Committee  be set up with the following Membership:-

4  Community Councillors Ms Vince, Mr Parfitt, Mr Skeels and Mr Tunstall.

1 representative each from FEDRA, FERN, FESCA, Freshwater East Coastcare Group, Freshwater East Boatmen and Fishermen’s Association, PCNPA, Govan Davies Estates and Mrs Usoro.
This will be an Advisory Committee to Lamphey Community Council and any decisions will have to be taken back to the next Community Council meeting for ratification. This Committee will discuss local issues appertaining to Freshwater East. A policy be prepared for discussion at the November 2017 meeting.   

16. Local Government Administration tenth Edition.  The Chair stated that she didn’t want reimbursement for the purchase of this book.
17. Treasurer’s Report.  The Treasurer reported that the bank balance at 13 October 2017 was £9,897.64 and after estimating the income and expenditure to 31 March 2018 there should be a balance of £500 for the current year.
Agenda Items.
18. Reports from Representatives on outside bodies.  Mr Ridout handed out notes from the One Voice Wales meeting held on 26 September 2017. He also mentioned the Draft Charter, Annual Training Survey and a further meeting on the Charter is scheduled for 7 November 2017. Mr Parfitt reported that the one of the topics at the FESCA meeting was Trewent Bungalow Mr Skeels reported that the Lamphey Village Hall meeting had recently taken place and there was nothing to report..
Correspondence.
19. Planning:-

1) Single storey extension to south elevation Little Portclew Farm, Chapel Lane, Freshwater East  - NP/17/0592/FUL
Resolved. No objection be made.
2) New garage with garden store/workshop Avalon, Trewent Hill, Freshwater East – NP/17/0478/FUL - Planning permission has been granted.
3) Provision of replacement flat roof to pitched roof including external cladding 
173, Trewent Park, Freshwater East – NP/17/0541/FUL- Planning permission has been granted. 
4) Provision & replacement flat roof to pitched roof including external cladding74, Trewent Park, Freshwater East – NP/17/0542/FUL - Planning permission has been granted.
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5) Provision & replacement flat roof to pitched roof including external cladding 69 & 71, Trewent Park, Freshwater East – NP/17/0543/FUL- Planning permission has been granted. 
6) Provision of replacement flat roof to pitched roof including external cladding 111, Trewent Park, Freshwater East – NP/17/0544/FUL- Planning permission has been granted.
7) Certificate of Lawful Use of Development The Old Bath House, Lower Lamphey Park Cottages, The Ridgeway, Lamphey – 17/0417/CL. A certificate has been granted.
20. Invoices received. The following invoices have been received:-
1. One Voice Wales Module 6 
Chair and Clerk

£80.

2. Wales Audit Office


Fees for 2016/17

£198

Resolved.  These be paid. Proposed by Mr Tunstall and seconded by Mr White and agreed by all Members. 
21. Proposed Speed Limit Traffic Regulation Order. A letter has been received from PCC regarding a recent review of its current speed limit Traffic Regulation Order (TRO’S) as some of existing regulations date back to 1937 and the purpose of the review is to create a single TRO. 
22. Draft Budget/Welsh Tax Policy Report/Rates and Bands. An email has been received from OVW on this matter and details are on their web site.
23. Guidance for Principal Councils on the Review of Communities. An email has been received from OVW on this matter.
24. IRPW – Draft Annual Report. This is available on the following web site and comments have to be received by 29 November 2017.
25. Planed.  A Community Forum Network event on “Fit for the Future” is being held in the Bloomfield Community Centre, Narberth on 2 November 2017.
26. Review of Community and Town Council Sector in Wales. An independent review panel has been set up to consider the future role of Community and Town Councils and any views should be sent to 


 
27. US Coast Guard Cutter Tampa. The West Wales Maritime Heritage Society has asked if anyone has an image of the Tamba.
Resolved.  A reply be sent stating that there is one grave appertaining to this in Lamphey Churchyard.
28. Financial Assistance.  A request for financial assistance has been received from:-
1)  Marie Curie Nurses in Pembrokeshire.

29. 50 + Fair. A fair is being held in the Pater Hall in Pembroke Dock on 8 November 2017.
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30. Free Planning Training. A training session is being held on 10 November 2017 at County Hall Haverfordwest.
Resolved.  Mr Parfitt and Mr Tunstall attend with Ms Vince as a reserve.

31. The 2018 Review of Parliamentary Constituencies. The Commissioner’s report was published on 17 October 2017 on www.bcomm-wales.gov.uk and the representation period will end on 11 December 2017. 
32.Fund raising for projects. Mr Tunstall stated that this was a way of pulling the whole community together and was a way to combat loneliness. Ideas discussed were 

old time music, coffee morning, afternoon tea, sports and entertainment in the evening, Mr Ridout stated that a public meeting was being held with Planed in February and this matter could be discussed then. Mr Ridout and Mr Skeels both thought the idea was tremendous and money could be set aside in next year’s budget for this. 

Resolved.  A small task group be set up consisting of Mr Ridout, Mr Skeels and Mr Tunstall.

33. Petty Cash. This matter was discussed. 

Resolved.  In future this be put as an agenda item.
34. First Response Coastguard Station at Freshwater East. Mr Parfitt reported that both Angle and Tenby lifeboats would take a long time to get to any problems in Freshwater East and as such a proposal to launch from Freshwater East was being considered. Mr Tunstall reported that the Radio Station could operate from The Longhouse. Mr Parfitt will report again when further information is received.  
35. To consider our aims for the year (or business plan) and within this context payment of grants in the future. Both Mrs Mazianne and Mr Tunstall stated that grants shouldn’t be paid automatically and will form part of the business plan.
Resolved.  Mr Tunstall be involved in setting the budget for next year and letters be sent to the 5 current recipients asking for copies of their audited accounts and what they will be spending the grant on this year and what they anticipate spending it on next year if granted.
36. Safe routes priorities. A discussion took place on this matter. Mr Tunstall suggested looking in preparing a set of plans by February/March 2018.

Resolved.  This matter be discussed further at the November 2017 meeting. 

37.Dates  for Lamphey Community Council meetings for 2018. This matter was discussed.
Resolved.   The dates for the 2018 meetings are as listed below subject to the meeting room being available:-
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Monthly Meeting. 


Planning Meetings.

FWE Meetings
22 January



8 January


16 January
26 February



12 February

26 March



12 March

23 April



9 April

15 May (Tuesday)


7 May



8 May
25 June



11 June

23 July




9 July

24 September



10 September


18 September

22 October



8 October

26 November



12 November

17 December



3 December

The Planning Meeting dates are only if planning applications are received between our monthly meetings. 
38.. The next meeting of Lamphey Community Council will be held on Monday 27 November 2017 at 7PM in Lamphey Village Hall.



The meeting ended at 9.45pm.
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